
Arrowsic Selectman’s Meeting
Minutes 
May 28, 2012
Present:  Selectmen Larry Wilson, Sukey Heard, Michele Gaillard, Bill Savedoff 
Treasurer Mary McDonald

1.  Warrant and Treasurer’s report:
Happy Memorial Day.  Mary did not attend due to holiday, so no warrant this meeting.

2.  Town Computer Replacement
The Selectmen discussed the need to replace the Town computer due to its age.  We have sufficient 
funds in the Administrative budget.  Larry will start researching where we can get a good deal. Since so 
many committee members use laptops now, we will look into add internet access with a wireless router. 

3.  Report on Georgetown Road Meeting  
On May 23, Larry attended a meeting in Georgetown with Jon Hentz (interested GT resident), Bill 
Plummer (GT Selectman), Dale Savoie (GT Road Commissioner) and Shawn Smith from Maine DOT 
regarding work that needs to be done to Route 127 in addition to paving.  Paving is slated for this 
summer.  Mr. Smith is the person that decides on project work for the DOT.  Our road committee has 
made a request for shoulder paving for bicycles.  GT has several issues they would like resolved and have 
requested in writing.
 
 4.  State Assessing Office Visit
Roland Moreau came to Town Hall this week and reviewed our valuations.  We are now at 72% of the 
State valuation which is better than last year.  The cooling of the real estate market has brought  our 
valuations more in line with what the State believes is the true value of the Town. 

5.  Minutes
Minutes for meetings on 4/23/12 and 5/14/12 approved as written.

6.  Mail
The Town received notification that the Maine Department of Marine Resources will be conducting a 
shoreline survey in Arrowsic sometime between April and November to identify possible pollution 
sources.

Adjourn at 6:55 pm

Respectfully submitted,
Michele Gaillard


